1+1

Atomic Energy Control Board

Commission de contrôle de l'énergie atomique

Ottawa, Canada K1P 5S9

Directorate of Fuel Cycle and Materials Regulation

Telephone: (613) 995-5186

March 8, 1999



Your life. Votre reference

Our Me Notre reférence

37-2-2-6

Ms. Marie-France Thérrien
Comprehensive Studies and Class Screenings
13th Floor, Fontaine Building
200 Sacré-Coeur Blvd.
Hull, Québec
K1A 0H3

Subject:

Disposition of Public Comments

Dear Ms. Thérrien:

Please find attached a copy of the Atomic Energy Control Board and federal specialist departments responses to the public comments expressed during the Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency public consultation period for the Bruce Used Fuel Dry Storage Project.

After careful review of the public comments, it is still the conclusion of the Atomic Energy Control Board that all potentially significant direct and cumulative environmental effects of the proposed project have been adequately identified and addressed in the Comprehensive Study and that the above-mentioned effects can be successfully mitigated through the application of proven engineering technology and environmental management practices.

Should you have any questions on the above or the attached responses, please do not hesitate to contact me at (613) 995-5186.

Sincerely.

Don Howard

Project Officer

Wastes and Decommissioning Division

:.c.: Barua, C. - EC

Johansen, K. - OH

Séguin, A.-M. - NRCan

Gray, K. Parker, B. - DFO - CEAA ·Grogan, D.

- HC

Tracy, B. - HC

Richard, B.

- AECB

Att.

Canada

99-078W.mask

Fan/Télécopieur (613)995-5088